
 

Perpetual  
Remembrance: 

 

Section 3: The organiza-

tion engages in various 

projects and deeds that 

bring about the perpetual 

remembrance of those 

shipmates who have given 

the supreme sacrifice. 

USSVI also endeavors to 

educate all third parties 

it comes in contact with 

about the services United 

States submariners per-

formed and how the sac-

rifices of lost shipmates 

made possible the free-

dom and lifestyle Ameri-

cans enjoy today. 
Nearly 4,000 subma-
riners have sacrificed 
their lives on the altar of 
American freedoms. It is 
the primary mission of 
USSVI to perpetuate 
their memory through 
memorials and "tolling 
the boats" memorial ser-
vices. Per the USSVI 
Constitution Article III 
the Purpose/Creed con-
sists of three sections: 

Creed: 
 

Section 1: To perpetuate 

the memory of our ship-

mates who gave their lives 

in the pursuit of their duties 

while serving their country. 

That their dedication, deeds 

and supreme sacrifice be a 

constant source of motiva-

tion toward greater accom-

plishments. Pledge loyalty 

and patriotism to the Unit-

ed States of America and its 

Constitution. 

 

Camaraderie: 
 

Section 2: In addition to 

perpetuating the memory of 

departed shipmates, USSVI 

provides a way for all Sub-

mariners to gather for mu-

tual benefit and enjoyment. 

The common heritage as 

Submariners is strengthened 

by camaraderie. USSVI sup-

ports a strong United States 

Submarine Force. 

 

Sections of the USSVI Creed 

Lost Boats for March 

“Sailors, rest your oars” 

USS F-4 (SS 21)  March 25, 

1915  

USS H-1 (SS 28)   March 12, 

1920  

USS PERCH (SS 176)  March 

3, 1942  

USS GRAMPUS (SS 207)  

March 5, 1943  

USS TRITON (SS 201)  

March 15, 1943  

USS TULLIBEE (SS 284)  

March 26, 1944  

USS KETE (SS 369)                        

March 20, 1945  

USS TRIGGER (SS 237) 

March 26,1945  

Carolina Piedmont Base of the USSVI presents the 

March 2017 
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CO’s Stateroom— Carolina Piedmont Base Commander Rick Petitt 

Base Commander                   Rick Petitt             rickpetitt05@gmail.com                     704-562-0089 

Vice Commander                   Jack Jeffries  jcckjeffries@interlink-café.com     704–764-5211 

Base Secretary                    Tom Kelly              kellytj911@yahoo.com     803-831-8898 

Base Treasurer                   Ray Zieverink        ziev_ssn661@yahoo.com     803-324-1414 

Chief of the Base                   Joel Sparnon  joel.sparnon@irco.com     704-779-0730 

Base Chaplain                    Tom Hulme            ontheroadhulme@live.com                 419-606-0093 

Base Storekeeper                   Jeff Nieberding  jan7334@comporium.net                      803-366-9255 

Holland Club  Coordinator      Jim Harris             gliz1941@yahoo.com                             803 802 2793 

Newsletter Editor                  Robert Schilke  rschilke66@gmail.com      803-370-4121 

Commander’s Stateroom  March 

2017 

March is here already 

and it is time to plan for all 

the events coming up this 

year.   The next major confer-

ence coming up will be the 

Regional Convention in Kis-

simmee, Fla.  That will begin 

May 11 and run through Sun-

day May 14.  It should be a 

great event and I look for-

ward to seeing many of you 

there.  Think of it as Spring 

Break for Baby Boomers.   Im-

mediately following will be our 

WWII memorial meeting in 

Burnsville, NC.  This is always 

a fun gathering and it honors 

the WWII submarines lost at 

sea during that time.   Unfortu-

nately I will be unable to at-

tend Burnsville, as I will be on 

the beaches of Aruba.  Some-

how I will find a way to enjoy 

that week any way. 

 Locally we will 

be doing a Bilge Rat show in 

Matthews this month and per-

haps a few colors presentations 

in the next couple of months.  

Our color guard will also add 

the flag folding service to our 

repertoire soon so we could as-

sist when needed.    

 Baseball season 

is coming up next so perhaps 

we could plan an outing to a ball 

game like we did with hockey 

this year.   Also on Wednesday 

March 29 there is a Welcome 

Home Vietnam Veterans cele-

bration at the Old JC Penny 

store on Jake Alexander Blvd in 

Salisbury.  It starts at 11 AM 

and runs till 2 PM and is hosted 

by Rowan Hospice & Palliative 

Care. RSVP to 336-768-6157 ext 

1622. 

 

 

Rick Petitt 



XO’s Stateroom — 
Vice Commander 
Jack Jeffries  
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 I am sure glad to see Febru-

ary come and go, it has been 

a rough time for Carolina 

Piedmont with the passing of 

two of our members, Hal 

Rutter and Don Duncan. 

Both will be missed by 

all.  On the brighter side we 

have 5 members that will be 

inducted into the Holland 

Club at our March meeting, 

Paul Simerly, Clarence Jor-

dan, Jay Andress, Joel Tu-

chfeld and John Rupertus, 

congratulations on reaching 

this milestone. . We had two 

Eagle Scout presentations 

and two Bilge Rat produc-

tions during the months of 

February and March. Steve, 

Rick and Joel Sparnon and 

his wife made the children at 

Victory Junction happy 

once again. We are planning 

on another visit this sum-

mer, if you are interested in 

attending, let me know.   We 

are getting ready for our 

school presentations during 

the spring, if you are inter-

ested in participating in this 

worth while program, please 

let me know, unfortunately 

they are held during the 

week during school hours 

and I know it is hard if you 

have a job. This program is 

really a good one and brings 

the Submariner story to the 

students. I hope that we 

have some of our members 

that plan  to attending the 

Regional Conference in Or-

lando, there will be a lot of 

interesting information 

passed out that is geared to 

the future of our organiza-

tion. Hope to see you at our 

meeting the 25th of March, 

VFW Ft. Mill, meal 1730 

meeting 1900  jack  

Piedmont Periscope  



From The COB—Joel 

Sparnon MM2(SS) 

Piedmont Periscope  
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Note from the Editor, 

 

The COB is taking some 

much earned leave this 

week caring for sick fami-

ly members. He will fol-

low up with a note in 

next month’s issue. 

 

RM2(SS) 

Chief  of  the Base 

1. Sleep on the shelf  in your 

closet. Replace the closet 

door with a curtain. Two to 

three hours after you fall 

asleep, have your wife whip 

open the curtain, shine a 

flashlight in your eyes, and 

mumble "Sorry, wrong 

rack".  

 

2. Repeat back everything 

anyone says to you.  

 

3. Spend as much time as 

possible indoors and avoid 

sun light. Only view the 

world through the peep hole 

on your front door.  

 

4. Renovate your bathroom. 

Build a wall across the mid-

dle of  your bathtub and 

move the shower head down 

to chest level. Shower once a 

week. Use no more than 2 

gallons of  water per shower.  

 

5. Buy a trash compactor 

and use it once a week. Store 

garbage in the other side of  

your bathtub.  

6. Sit in your car for six 

hours a day with your 

hands on the wheel and 

the motor running, but 

don't go anywhere. In-

stall 200 extra oil tem-

perature gauges. Take 

logs on all gages and 

indicators every 30 

minutes. 



Comm Center — Tom Kelly, Base Secretary 
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 CALL MEETING TO ORDER 

Carolina Piedmont Base Vice-Commander Jack Jeffries called the meeting to order @ 1900 hrs. 

at the VFW Post located in Fort Mill, South Carolina. 

INVOCATION 

Carolina Piedmont Base Chaplain Tom Hulme gave us tonight’s invocation. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

All joined together in saying our nation’s Pledge of Allegiance. 

USSVI CREED 

The USSVI Creed was recited tonight by Tom Hulme. 

TOLLING OF THE BOATS 

The Tolling of the boats for February was presented by Tom Hulme and Joel Sparnon. 

MEMBER INTRODUCTIONS 

There were 16 members present at this month’s meeting and we had one visitor from Concord 

and his wife who read about our base from the USSVI website and decided to visit our meeting 

tonight.  We wish to welcome John Bosanek (who qualified on USS Sargo) and his wife Donna 

back to join us again anytime. 

Tonight, Tom Hulme also remembered our WWII Subvet member Hal Rutter who just depart-

ed on eternal patrol since last meeting.  All rose and presented a hand salute to a special place 

set up for Hal tonight at his usual table spot at our meetings.   

READING/APPROVAL OF THE LAST MEETING MINUTES 

The January 2017 base meeting minutes were emailed out to members on February 13th for re-

view.  A motion was made to accept the January minutes as posted; no discussion and the mo-

tion passed.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Our Back-up Base Treasurer Calvin Reese presented the base’s treasury report thru February 

18th, 2017 at tonight’s meeting; see table below for actual figures. 

A motion was made to accept the February treasurer’s report as presented; no discussion and 

the motion passed.  

 

 

 

February Meeting Minutes 
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February  Minutes Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SK REPORT 

Our base storekeeper Jeff Nieberding reported he still has a few remaining 2017 USSVI calendars left 

for purchase.  Calendars now are at a reduced rate of $7 each.  This year’s theme is “Historical Classes 

of Boats.”   

Jeff also has parking signs and challenge coins available plus he can order patches, vests, etc. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Member Call List 

We continued a discussion about developing a member call list to periodically contact base members 

who haven’t been seen at meetings to remind them just before upcoming meetings. 

Base COB Joel Sparnon and Tom Kelly will work together to develop a list of locations where people 

live and combine that with the names of people who routinely show up to meetings; this will help to 

work out both a Member Call List and possibly a “Provide A Ride” list so that if a member doesn’t 

have the capability to drive to meetings that someone in their area could maybe give them a ride to/

from the meetings.  That list will be out before next meeting so that Jack can start to make more lo-

calized lists available to our usual meeting attendees. 

NEW BUSINESS  

Name a Street verses Roadside Blue Star Marker verses Adopt-A-Highway 

We continued discussion led by Zeke Rybczyk on the possibilities of having a road named after our 

organization.  We realize this would be a long-term commitment to have this done.  Other ideas were 

brought up regarding getting a garden club to sponsor us with a Blue Star Roadside Marker or simply 

volunteering our organization to perform the roadside pick-up service of known as Adopt-A-Highway.  

Zeke is inspiring us to continue discussion to sort out the possibilities of any of these selections.  More 

to follow. 

GOOD OF THE ORDER  

Base Officer Nominations     

Jack reported official nominations for the next two-year terms of base officers are now closed. 

Nominees submitted are as follows: 

Base Commander – Rick Petitt 
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Base Vice Commander – Jack Jeffries 

Base Treasurer – Raymond Zieverink 

Base Secretary – Tom Kelly 

Voting will now take place on-line with your ballets emailed to our Election Master Dale Moses by 

next meeting in March.  Write-in nominees will still be honored until next meeting. 

Meeting Time Discussion 

We had a discussion tonight regarding the possibly of adjusting our monthly meeting time during 

the winter months to an early afternoon time to allow persons who don’t like to (or can’t) drive in 

the dark to attend our monthly base meetings. 

Some challenges exist to moving to an earlier time because the Bilge Rat performances are now held 

on the same day as our base meetings and are conducted earlier that same day. 

Actions to mediate this problem are contained in tonight’s Old Business segment above regarding 

the issuance of a Member Call List.  

Bilge Rats-Update 

Our next Bilge Rats show will be on Saturday Feb. 25th at the Crescent Heights Senior Living Cen-

ter in Concord NC.   

Hockey Game Evening with The Base 

Dale Moses reported 41 tickets were sold for a gathering of base members at Bojangle’s Arena on 

February 10th.  Dale stated it was a real pleasurable evening (except for a dinner faux pas at the res-

taurant at the arena).  Thanks again Dale for arranging for this event … and especially for all that 

you do!!! 

Color Guard Events, Eagle Scouts, Sub Education Programs-Updates 

Jack and Rick performed a submarine education presentation this past month to the cadets at the 

JROTC unit at Nation Ford High School in Fort Mill SC.  A thank you card was received from the 

unit for our visit to the school. 

Dale reminded us our color guard will have the privilege of presenting the colors at the Charlotte’ 

Knight’s BB&T ballpark in May for the Memorial Day weekend.  The date for this event is Satur-

day, May 27th.   

Also we were notified that the next Massing of the Colors event will be held on April 30th at North-

western High School in Rock Hill SC.  Dale will be contacting members of the base color guard to 

determine their availability.  It is also noted that anyone from the base can attend this event which 

is quite the patriotic affair. 

Moonshine Mountain-Updates 

John Markiewicz USSVI National Commander sent a Letter of Recognition to the Carolina Pied-



 

February Meeting Minutes  
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mont Base for their most generous Moonshine Mountain Memorial donation last year.  Spe-

cial recognition was also given to Ray Fritz whose matching donation really helped this ef-

fort significantly. 

Dale continues to prompt us about the Halfway Night festivities when we meet on the 19th 

& 20th of May at Moonshine Mountain.  Dale stated he himself has now joined as a dual-

base member of the Asheville Base and they are also competing for the Halfway Night cov-

eted Dirty Sock Award. 

Dale detailed for us the weekend’s show time opportunities that will include on Friday night 

a Jam Session, or Karaoke night – if they don’t get enough folks to have a jam session.  The 

Talent Show will be on Saturday night and there’s where we need at least one more act/skit 

to fill the venue. 

Dues -Update 

Jack reported that our base membership as of the beginning of this year is now at 97 mem-

bers.  

OPEN 1MC 

Stars info from John Brough - we received a letter from a retired vet who comes through the 

Charlotte USO and he said that they were getting low on stars here.  The vet also expressed 

a request that we send some stars to DC for their USO.  John forwarded the letter to the 

President of the USO who in turn thanked us.  John sent all the correspondence to Jack for 

our base record keeping. 

A thank you note was received from the Boone Family for flowers that were sent to Sandra 

Myer’s sister. 

PIEDMONT PERISCOPE 

All hands are reminded that any news items they want to be included or considered for the 

next issue of the Piedmont Periscope newsletter that all submissions need to be sent to Rob-

ert Schilke no later than the 15th of each month. 

NEXT BASE MEETING 

The next base meeting will be held on the fourth Saturday in March on the 25th at the Fort 

Mill VFW.   

MOTION TO ADJOURN 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 1955 hours; the motion passed. 

BENEDICTION 

Tonight’s Benediction was given by Base Chaplain Tom Hulme. 



And More February Meeting Minutes 
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RAFFLE RESULTS 

Tonight’s raffle was won by our base COB Joel Sparnon! 

 

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By: 

Tom Kelly 

Base Secretary 
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Victory Junction 

This is first of  our 8th annual 

visits to Victory Junction, pic-

tured from left front row. Ma 

Bell, Steve Bell.  Back row 

Rick Petitt, Joel Sparnon and 

Karen Sparnon   



Chaplain’s Corner, 
Tom Hulme 
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Here we are, half way through 

March 2017, but the last few 

days have felt more like we’re 

only half way through Janu-

ary………my tolerance to cold 

weather seems to get lower 

every year! I’m trying to justi-

fy to my lovely wife, that I 

need to have a two month 

“Sabbatical” to the Keys to 

help me with my “Intolerance” 

to the cold!! (Don’t think I’ll 

be able to close that deal until 

my lovely Bride retires and she 

can ride shot-gun on that ad-

venture!) 

Adventure has always been 

such a “Alluring 

Word”………..seems I was 

taken captive by it back in the 

late sixties………”It’s not just 

a job……..it’s an Adventure!” 

Ah, but it was and it still 

is…….our entire life must be 

looked at as an Adventure! Be-

cause after all, what is the pursuit 

of life? It should be wisdom, 28 

And he said to man, “The fear of 

the Lord----that is wisdom, and to 

shun evil is understanding. JOB 

28:28 NIV 

So, in our daily pursuit of wisdom, 

the more we understand the more 

we should align ourselves in our 

walk with God! As we make our 

way through March and head into 

April, we need to prepare our-

selves to celebrate Easter. All of 

Gods works for our benefit are ex-

emplified through the happenings 

of Easter…….Maundy Thursday, 

Good Friday, the “Crucifixion” 

and the “Resurrection”……..all of 

the 66 books of the Bible are the 

narrative to explain how much 

God loves us……..each and every-

one! 

18 may (you) have power, togeth-

er with all the saints, to grasp how 

wide and long and high and deep 

is the love of Christ, 19 and to 

know this love that surpasses 

knowledge----that you may be 

filled to the measure of all the full-

ness of God. EPHESIANS 3:18-20 

NIV 

As we continue our “Adventure of 

Life”, continue to seek out wis-

dom and exercise understand-

ing……our God instructs not to 

worry, to have faith in His grace, 

mercy and providence……..34 

Therefore do not worry about to-

morrow, for tomorrow will worry 

about itself, each day has enough 

trouble of it’s own. MATTHEW 

6:34 NIV 

May God Bless you, your 

family, your home and 

“Our Country” 

 

Hope to see you all at this 

month’s meeting! 

Be well and God Bless! 

 

Tom L. Hulme 

  

cell: 419-606-0093 

ontheroadhulme@live.c 

cell: 419-606-0093 
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                    The Supply Shack-  

 

                        Jeff  Nieberding - SK 

 

     Carolina Piedmont Jackets are still available to order, several members 

have ordered theirs already.  Just let the SK know and he'll fix you up with an 

order form.  

USSVI Calendars are also available with great Submarine pictures for each 

month. 

USSVI vests can be ordered thru the SK as well.  We can get Patches! 

 The SK is now able to order patches from BC Patch LLC at wholesale prices.  This is usually $2 - $3 less 

per patch than we normally see.  Let the SK know what you need.  

Next  

Meeting: 
Base gathering on 

March 25 at VFW 

post. Meal at 1730, 

Meeting to follow 

Short Bunny Jokes Q:  

Q: What are four hundred rabbits hopping backwards? A: A receding 

hare line.  

Q: What did the rabbit say to the carrot? A: Its been nice gnawing you. 

Q: What do you call a dumb bunny? A: A hare brain.  

Q: How many hairs in a rabbit's tail? A: None, they're all on the outside. 

Q: What would you call the Easter Bunny if he married a chicken? A: 

The first Rabbit to lay and egg.  

Q: What's the difference between a healthy bunny and an odd bunny? A: 

One is a fit bunny, and the other's a bit funny!  

Q: What happened when 100 hares got loose on Main Street? A: The po-

lice had to comb the area.  

Q: How do you get letter to a bunny? A: Hare mail.  

Q: The more he takes away the bigger it becomes. What is it? A: A rabbit 

hole.  

Q: How is a rabbit like a Q-tip? A: They both have cotton tails.  

Q: Did you hear about the rich bunny? A: He was a millionhare!  

Q: Why did the bunny like the adventure? A: It was a "hare-raising tail"  

 

source: http://www.jokes4us.com/animaljokes/bunnyjokes.html  

Happy Easter! 
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Para-viz Shots 

Photos from  

Recent Events: 

 

 

Eagle Scout Presentation: 

Colby Pasour 

Presentation was conducted at Antioch Lutheran Church in Dallas, NC.  Those pictured are Laura 

Hamilton form the U.S. Marine Corp League, new Eagle Scout Colby Pasour, Zeke, and Steve Bell. 



April: 

 

George Birmingham—21 April 

James Schenk—24 April 

Paul Simerly—9 April 

Tom Tidd—28 April 
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“Have you recruited your new members for the 
base yet?” 

 

 

Judy Hick-

erson 

Tom Hul-

me 

Robert 

Howell  

Gail 

 

Rybcyzk  

Monica Dachs 

Dee Rutter 

April:  

Bob and Mary Bickford—21 April 

John and Becky Dianotto– 23 April 

William and Judy Hickerson—23 April 

Tom and Melinda Hulme—16 April 

Bill and Kitty Quailes– 8 April 

Tom and Amelia Tidd—7 April 

Mike and Karen Toomey—24 April 
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SubVettes Birthdays! 

Connie Birmingham—April 

24 

Linda Crystal—April 14 

Liz Harris—April 25 

Susan Kelly—April 22 

Dee Rutter—April 30 

Linda Zieverink—April 9 

From the school visit coordinator: 

 

See Jack for the schedule of School vis-

its. We want you there with us! 

If you have not yet visited a school for a 

session, now is your chance.  Tell your 

sea stories and answer questions about 

your boat life. 

 

Piedmont Periscope  

Ladies, 

SubVettes meet together at the same 

time as the guys at the VFW post. You 

have your own meeting room.  So, 

please come and attend when your hub-

by/significant other is off meeting with 

the guys. 
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I have to admit I cannot take credit for this. Circa 1978 SSBN-623B Nathan Hale. 

Somewhere in the North Atlantic. 

Midget decided it would be a really cool idea to steal the XO's stateroom door. It was 

about 7 weeks into the patrol and we were getting pretty bored. Field day was going to 

start in about an hour and the XO had gone to radio to review the traffic. Midget knew 

his pattern. He would be there about 30 minutes.  

Accompanied by two other "A gang" accomplices, the deed was done. They carried the 

door right through the control room and aft into the missile house. Everybody on the 

boat including the CO (I suspect) knew where the door was. Just not the XO.  

For the next several weeks the XO did very personal field day inspections. The door was 

never found. We turned it over to the gold crew when they came aboard and on our next 

patrol it was safely returned. 

XO, if  you read this stuff, it was hidden outboard of  the missile house berthing. You 

know, behind the nuke lab. Game set and match. 

The XO's Missing Door by Michael G. Price, MMC(SS), SSBN-623B  

(...while on board the USS FLORIDA SSBN 728) 

During sea trials before commissioning, the DPER's computers went down hard. All 

the DS's were trying to get the system back up and we were rolling around on the sur-

face real bad. I had a memory module in my arms getting ready to install it when the 

pork lunch we had an hour before started retracing its steps. 

Not wanting to do the computer in, I threw the memory module to one of  fellow DS's 

and put my hands to mouth to try to hold back lunch. Capt. Powell was standing next 

to me and as I tried to stop a small hole developed between my fingers. The Captain's 

shoes saved the deck from getting messed up and I ran the the nearest head. 

After getting cleaned up I was setting outside DPER's and Capt. Powell came out of  

his stateroom and commented on my color of  green and how well I looked with it. I re-

quest that he take one of  the 45's and end my suffering but he declined. 

I still remember all the ribbing that I took from that day on 

The Captain's Shoes! by Thomas F. Combs-Francis  



Our dinners prior to our meet-
ings are usually “pot-luck”.  Our 
ladies, who take really good care 
of us and support our efforts as 
well as their own projects, put 
together a great meal. 

It is pot luck, and everyone that 
attends the dinner should con-
tribute something, whether home
-made or store-bought. 

The meal also is one of our main 
fund raisers.  A seven dollar do-
nation is suggested for each per-
son eating. From that seven dol-
lars, a dollar goes to the USSVI 
Scholarship Fund. The remain-
der is divided between the Base 
membership and the SubVettes 
membership. 

All in all, the money is put to 
good use supporting the activi-
ties of both groups.  The meals 
are always great, and there are 
usually plenty for those who 
wants seconds. 

So please, if you are going to 
attend the meal, please bring 
something and please contribute 
to our causes.  You’re not going 
to get that great of deal at any 
restaurant. And you’ll be sup-
porting great causes.  
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Meeting Dinners 

The deadline for the 

Periscope will be the 

15th of  next month.  

Thanks! 

RM2(SS) 

Carolina Piedmont Base Awards 

2009 Silver Anchor,  

2009 Golden Anchor,  

2011 Golden Anchor,  

2011 Newsletter of  the Year,  

2011 Robert E. Link Award,  

2012, Newsletter of  the Year,  

2013 Newsletter of  the year,  

2013 National Newsletter of  the Year,  

2013 Golden Anchor,  

2014 Meritorious,  

2014 Newsletter of  the year,  

2014 National Newsletter of  the Year  

2015 Golden Anchor, 

2015 Meritorious, 

2015 1st Runner up Newsletter Group 3 
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   Base Commanders 

 

Glenn Harris- 2007 to 2009 

 

Steve Bell- 2009 to 2015 

 

Rick Petitt– 2015 to Present 



Carolina Piedmont Base Calendar of Upcoming Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

19 March 20 21 22 23 

 

 

24  25 Dinner & Base 

meeting VFW post 

26  27 28 29  30 31  1 April 

 

 

2 

 

 

3 4 5 6 7 8 VFW Breakfast 

9 Palm Sunday 10 Passover 11 12 13 14 Good Fri-

day 

15 

16 Easter 17 Ascension 

Day 

18 19  21  22  23 Meeting at the 

Fort Mill VFW 

24 

 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

 

 

 

1 May 2 3 4 5 Holocaust 

Remembrance 

Day 

6 7 

One way to support VFW Post 9138 is to attend their Saturday Morning Breakfast held 

on the second Saturday of  each month from 8am to 11am— Come on out! 
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This Place of Honor is dedicated to our Carolina Piedmont Base Brothers who have 
served in WWII 
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RM1(SS) Bill King - Qual Boat: SS-486  1959 

 

RM3(SS) Hal Rutter  - Qual Boat: U-2513  1946 

 

TM3(SS) Don Haseley  - Qual Boat: SS-244   1945 

World War II 

Veterans 



Heavenly Father: we pray to you for those on the perilous ocean that you will embrace them with your mighty protection and 

grant them success in all their rightful undertakings. Grant them in all hours of need to see that they have a God who remem-

bers them, and grant them grace in the hour of danger to commit their souls into your hands. 0 Lord Jesus Christ, who can 

rebuke the storm and bring it to silence, and lay the roaring waves to rest, show them who call to you out of the deep that you 

hear their prayer and will save them. And finally bring us all home to your safe port where we can be with you to close of the 

age. Amen.   

For our Carolina Piedmont Base Submariners who have left on their Eter-

nal Patrol, taken gently into our Lords mighty everlasting embrace. 

Rudolfo Hernandez— MEDAL OF HONOR  CPL-MOH—Hope Mills, NC Passed away on 12/21/2013 

 

Gary Lee Cruzan, LT—Hickory, NC, Passed away on 7/20/2010  

Don Duncan, CDR - Charlotte, NC, Passed away 12/19/2016 

Donald Morton, SN(SS) - Matthews, NC, Passed away on 9/22/2007  

Everett Edward Erb Jr, TM2(SS) - Charlotte, NC, Passed away on 12/19/2013  

Roger W. Fuller LCDR,- Tega Cay, SC, Passed away on 12/13/2007  

Hal Rutter RM3(SS) - Fort Mill, SC, Passed away on 02/12/2017 
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This Page is dedicated to our Submarine Brothers who have been qualified more 
than 50 years in the United States Submarine force. 

Al Allen - MMCM(SS) 

Jack Anulies FTB1(SS) 

Steve Bell - RMCM(SS) 

Perry Blake - IC3(SS) 

Robert Boyd - RMCS(SS) 

Ron Busila—MMC(SS) 

Rudy Ogas - MM1(SS) 

Charles E. Cross - ICC(SS) 

Howard Dachs— IC2(SS) 

John Dainotto - TM2(SS) 

Donald W. Eggleston - ET3(SS) 

Ray Fritz - EM1(SS) 

James Hanks - MM1(SS) 

Jim Harris - QM3(SS) 

Ron Hatley - ET1(SS) 

Don Hasley - QM3(SS) 

William F. Holzendorf - CWO4(SS) 

Robert Howell - EM1(SS) 

Dan Jackson - MM1(SS) 

Jack Jeffries - RM1(SS) 

Gene Johnston - QMC(SS) 

Terry Jones - CSC(SS) 

Bill King - RM1(SS) 

Arnold Kirk - YN3(SS) 

Larry Lynch - MMCM(SS) 

Bill Quailes MMC(SS) 

David Peck Jr. - MTC(SS) 

Otis W. Sealy - RMC(SS) 

Stan Shultz— FTB2(SS) 

Glen Synder - LCDR 

Winborne Springs - SN(SS) 

James Taylor - CWO4 (SS) 

Tom Tidd - CDR(SS) 

Michael J. Toomey, Jr. - CAPT(SS) 

John Wallace - ETC(SS) 

John Wardean - CWO4(SS) 

Al Westberry - SO2(SS) 

Steve White - MMC(SS) 

Reb Wootten - LCDR 

Herman Ziegler - EM3(SS) 

Carolina Piedmont Base 
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New Hollard Club Members this year: 

Jay Andress CMDMC(SS) Qualified on USS Abraham Lin-

coln 

Clarence Jordan EM1(SS)Qualified on USS Skipjack, 

John Rupertus FTG2(SS) Qualified USS Atule,  

Paul Simerly LCDR Qualified on USS Nathanael Greene, 

Joel Tuchfeld IC2(SS)Qualified on USS George Washington 


